SOUTH FLORIDA HOMELESS RESOURCE GUIDE



Table of Contents

PALM BEACH COUNTY	4
Food	4
Emergency Shelter	5
Low-Cost Housing	6
Clothing	6
Hygiene	7
Hospitals & Healthcare	7
Mental Health	9
Youth & Young Adults in Crisis	
Victims of Abuse	
HIV/AIDS Housing Opportunities (HOPWA) and Services	11
Veterans	11
Seniors	
Immigration and Refugees	12
Employment & Training	13
Substance Abuse	13
Medicaid / Food Stamps SNAP / Cash Assistance TCA	14
Legal & Administrative Services	
Palm Beach County - Obtaining Identification	15
BROWARD COUNTY	Error! Bookmark not defined.
Food	17
Emergency Shelter	18
Transitional Housing	19
Low-Cost Housing	20
Clothing	21
Hygiene	22
Hospitals & Healthcare	23
Mental Health	25
Youth & Young Adults in Crisis	26
Victims of Abuse	
HIV/AIDS Housing Opportunities (HOPWA) and Services	27

Veterans	
Seniors	
Immigration & Refugees	
Employment & Training	
Substance Abuse	
Medicaid / Food Stamps SNAP / Cash Assistance TCA	
Legal & Administrative Services	
Broward County - Obtaining Identification	
IIAMI-DADE COUNTY	
Food	
Emergency Shelter	
Low-Cost Housing	
Clothing	
Hygiene	
Hospitals & Healthcare	
Mental Health	
Youth & Young Adults in Crisis	
Victims of Abuse	
HIV/AIDS Housing Opportunities (HOPWA) and Services	
Veterans	
Seniors	
Immigration & Refugees	
Employment & Training	
Substance Abuse	
Legal & Administrative Services	
Medicaid / Food Stamps SNAP / Cash Assistance TCA	
Miami-Dade County - Obtaining ID	

PALM BEACH COUNTY

211 Palm Beach

Dial 2-1-1 or (561) 383-1112

24-hour helpline that provides crisis, health and human services support, and connects people to resources in the community

Food

Palm Beach County Food Bank

701 Boutwell Rd Suites A-1, A-2, Lake Worth Beach, FL 33461

Phone: 561-670-2518

www.pbcfoodbank.org/find-food

St. George's Episcopal Church

21 West 22nd Street, Riviera Beach, FL 33404

Phone: 561-844-7713

Hours: Monday - Friday 11:30am-12:30pm

www.stgeorgetable.org

The Soup Kitchen

8655 Boynton Beach Blvd, Boynton Beach, FL 33437

Phone: 561-732-7595

Hours: Monday - Saturday 9am - 12pm; Food Pantry also available

www.thesoupkitchen.org

Boca Helping Hands

1500 Northwest 1st Ct, Boca Raton, FL 33432

Phone: 561-417-0913

Hours: Meals: Mon - Thu 9am - 12:30pm; Pantry: Thu 4pm - 6:30pm

www.bocahelpinghands.org

The Lord's Place

2808 N. Australian Ave, West Palm Beach, FL 33407

Phone: 561-494-0125

Hours: Meals: Monday - Friday 8:30am - 10am & 11am - 1pm

www.thelordsplace.org

Lake Worth Burrito Project

1201 S. Federal Hwy, Lake Worth Beach, FL 33460

Hours: Saturday 9:30am, Wednesday 11:30am, Thursday 9:30am

www.LakeWorthBurritoProject.com

Food Not Bombs

Waterfront Park, 100 Clematis St., West Palm Beach, FL 33401

Hours: Sundays 1:30pm

www.facebook.com/pbfoodnotbombs

We Believe Ministries

1917 N. Dixie Highway, West Palm Beach, FL 33407

Phone: 561-308-5999

Hours: Wednesday 10:30am, Friday 10:30am (Clothing), Sunday 10:30am (Meal)

www.webelieveministriespb.org

Emergency Shelter

Palm Beach County Homeless and Housing Alliance (HHA)

833-422-9455

Hotline for homeless prevention and resources

www.thehomelessplan.org

Senator Philip D. Lewis Homeless Resource Center

1000 45th St, West Palm Beach, FL 33407

561-904-7900

Temporary housing for up to 90 days

www.aafpbc.org/family-homelessness

Adopt-A-Family of the Palm Beaches - Program REACH

1712 2nd Ave North, Lake Worth, FL 33460

561-253-1361

Largest family shelter in Palm Beach County

www.aafpbc.org/program-reach

The Lord's Place

2808 N. Australian Ave, West Palm Beach, FL 33407

561-494-0125

Supportive Housing Programs and re-entry program for previously incarcerated individuals

www.thelordsplace.org

The Salvation Army Center of Hope

1577 N Military Trl, West Palm Beach, FL 33409

561-279-9103

Transitional housing for single men + Veterans' program

The Salvation Army West Palm Beach

2100 Palm Beach Lakes Blvd, West Palm Beach, FL 33409 561-686-3530 Family Shelter

Low-Cost Housing

West Palm Beach Housing Authority

3801 Georgia Avenue, West Palm Beach, FL 33405 561-655-8530 Low-income public housing, rent assistance program www.wpbha.org

Palm Beach County Housing Authority

3333 Forest Hill Blvd., West Palm Beach, FL 33406 561-684-2160 www.pbchafl.org/programs

Palm Beach County Homeless and Housing Alliance (HHA)

833-HHA-WILL / 833-422-9455
Permanent supportive housing www.thehomelessplan.org

Families First of Palm Beach County

561-318-4233

Bridges to Success program - Serves families in Royal Palm Beach and the Glades www.familiesfirstpbc.org/bridges-to-success

Clothing

St. Ann Place Outreach Center

2107 N. Dixie, West Palm Beach, FL 33407 561-805-7708

www.stannplaceoc.org

The Salvation Army West Palm Beach Corps

2122 Palm Beach Lakes Blvd, West Palm Beach, FL 33409 561-686-3530

The Salvation Army Lake Worth Corps Family Store

4051 Kirk Road, Lake Worth, FL 33461 561-968-8189

Hygiene

Trinity Counseling Center of Florida

561-660-0237

Services provided: Shower Truck, laundry

www.mytrinitylife.org/services

St. Ann Place Outreach Center

2107 N. Dixie, West Palm Beach, FL 33407

561-805-7708

Services provided: showers, laundry

www.stannplaceoc.org

Shower the People

Call or see website for locations

561-574-9603

www.showerthepeople.us

Hospitals & Healthcare

Atlantis Health Center - Healthcare District of Palm Beach County 4801 S. Congress Ave., Suite 101, Lake Worth, FL 33461 561-642-1000 Medical services www.hcdpbc.org

Belle Glade Health Center - Healthcare District of Palm Beach County 39200 Hooker Highway, Suite 101, Belle Glade, FL 33430 561-642-1000 Medical services www.hcdpbc.org

Delray Beach Health Center - Healthcare District of Palm Beach County 200 Congress Park Drive, Suite 100, Delray Beach, FL 33445 561-642-1000 Medical services

www.hcdpbc.org

Jupiter Health Center - Healthcare District of Palm Beach County 411 W. Indiantown Road, Jupiter, FL 33458 561-642-1000 Medical services www.hcdpbc.org

Lewis Center - Healthcare District of Palm Beach County 1000 45th St, West Palm Beach, FL 33407 561-642-1000 Medical services www.hcdpbc.org

Mangonia Park Community Health Center - Healthcare District of Palm Beach County
2051 45th Street, Suite 300, West Palm Beach, FL 33407
561-642-1000
Medical services
www.hcdpbc.org

Mobile Health Clinics - Healthcare District of Palm Beach County See website for locations 561-642-1000 Medical services www.hcdpbc.org

St. Ann Place Outreach Center - Healthcare District of Palm Beach County 2107 N Dixie Hwy, West Palm Beach, FL 33407 561-642-1000 Medical services www.hcdpbc.org

West Boca Health Center - Healthcare District of Palm Beach County 9960 South Central Park Blvd, Suite 450, Boca Raton, FL 33428 561-642-1000 Medical services www.hcdpbc.org

West Palm Health Center - Healthcare District of Palm Beach County 1150 45th Street, West Palm Beach, FL 33407 561-642-1000

Medical and dental services

www.hcdpbc.org

Florida Community Health Services - Belle Glade

941 SE 1st Street, Belle Glade, FL 33430 561-518-7001

www.fchcinc.org

Florida Community Health Services - Pahokee

170 S. Barfield Highway, Suite 101, Pahokee, FL 33476 561-924-6100

www.fchcinc.org

Florida Community Health Services - Clewiston

315 South W.C. Owen Avenue, Clewiston, FL 33440 863-983-7813

www.fchcinc.org

Sanitas Medical Center (Spanish)

See website for locations 1-844-665-4827 www.mysanitas.com/locations

Mental Health

Suicide and Crisis Hotline

Call 9-8-8

www.988lifeline.org

NAMI of Miami (National Alliance on Mental Illness)

5205 Greenwood Ave. Suite 110, West Palm Beach, FL 33407 561-588-3477 Resources for individuals with mental illness

www.nami.org

Faulk Center for Counseling

22455 Boca Rio Road, Boca Raton, FL 33433 561-483-5300

www.faulkcenterforcounseling.org

Mental Health Association of Palm Beach County

909 Fern Street, West Palm Beach, FL 33401 561-832-3755

www.mhapalmbeaches.org

Mental Health Services (JFK Medical Center North Campus)

2201 45th St, West Palm Beach, FL 33407 (561) 842-6141

www.hcafloridahealthcare.com

South County Mental Health Center

16158 South Military Trail, Delray Beach, Florida 33484 561-495-0522

www.scmhcinc.org

Center for Family Services of Palm Beach County

4101 Parker Avenue, West Palm Beach, FL 33405 561-616-1222

www.ctrfam.org

Youth & Young Adults in Crisis

Safe Harbor Shelter

3335 Forest Hill Boulevard, West Palm Beach, FL 33406 561-598-4152

Temporary housing and services for youth ages 10–17 www.chsfl.org/services/safe-harbor-emergency

Vita Nova - New Life for Homeless Youth

2724 N. Australian Ave., West Palm Beach, FL 33407 561-689-0035 Housing and life skills for young adults age 18–25 www.vitanovainc.org

Victims of Abuse

Florida Domestic Violence Hotline

1-800-500-1119 24-hour statewide crisis hotline.

Aid to Victims of Domestic Abuse (AVDA)

Delray Beach

561-265-3797 or 800-355-8547 (24/7)

Emergency shelter, transitional housing, advocacy for women and child victims of domestic violence.

www.avdaonline.org

Harmony House

West Palm Beach 800-973-9922 (24/7) Shelter for women and child victims of domestic violence www.ywcapbc.org

HIV/AIDS Housing Opportunities (HOPWA) and Services

Free HIV Testing

1-800-456-2323

www.stdcheck.com

Florida HIV / AIDS Hotline

English 1-800-352-2437 Spanish 1-800-545-7432 Creole 1-800-243-7101 www.211bigbend.org/florida-hiv-aids

Palm Beach County HIV Services - Ryan White Program

833-722-4481

https://discover.pbc.gov/communityservices/Pages/HIV-Services.aspx

Veterans

Palm Beach County Veteran Services - Main Office

810 Datura Street, West Palm Beach, FL 33401 561-355-4720

https://discover.pbcgov.org/communityservices/seniorservices/Veterans/Links.aspx

West Palm Beach VA Medical Center

305 North Military Trail, West Palm Beach, FL 33410 561-422-8262

www.va.gov/west-palm-beach-health-care/

U.S. Dept of Veteran Affairs - Veteran Homelessness

Seniors

North County Senior Center

5217 Northlake Blvd., Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33418 561-694-5435

https://discover.pbc.gov/communityservices/seniorservices

Mid County Senior Center

3680 Lake Worth Rd., Palm Springs, FL 33461 561-357-7100

https://discover.pbc.gov/communityservices/seniorservices

West County Senior Center

2916 State Road 15, Belle Glade, FL 33430 561-996-4818

https://discover.pbc.gov/communityservices/seniorservices

Area Agency on Aging of Palm Beach

4400 N Congress Ave, West Palm Beach, FL 33407 561-684-5885
Senior services
www.aaapbtc.org

Immigration and Refugees

Catholic Charities of Palm Beach

100 W. 20th Street, Riviera Beach, FL 33404 561-345-2003 Low-cost immigration legal services, refugee resettlement www.ccdpb.org

Redlands Christian Migrant Association (RCMA) Farmworker Child Development Center / Early Head Start

16101 Half Mile Road, Bldg. D-1, Delray Beach, FL 33446 561-637-1110 www.rcma.org

Employment & Training

Palm Beach County

810 Datura Street, West Palm Beach, FL 33401 561-355-4792

Family Self-Sufficiency & Vocational Training Programs

https://discover.pbc.gov/communityservices/communityaction/

CareerSource West Palm Beach

3400 Belvedere Road, West Palm Beach, FL 33406 561-340-1060 Skills assessment and job placement www.careersourcepbc.com

CareerSource Belle Glade

1085 S Main St, Belle Glade, FL 33430 561-829-2040 Skills assessment and job placement www.careersourcepbc.com

The Lord's Place

2808 N. Australian Ave, West Palm Beach, FL 33407 561-433-6032
Employment and training program www.thelordsplace.org

Labor For Hire / Tower Eight Staffing

600 Sandtree Drive, Suite #212, Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33403 561-585-9859

Temporary employment in construction, cleaning, etc.

www.tower8staffing.com

Career One Stop - U.S. Department of Labor, Employment and Training

877-872-5627

See website for locations. Search for jobs and find training programs www.careeronestop.org

Substance Abuse

Crossroads Club

1700 Lake Ida Rd, Delray Beach, FL 33445 561-278-8004

www.thecrossroadsclub.com

Narcotics Anonymous Palm Coast Helpline

561-848-6262

www.palmcoastna.org

Palm Beach County Intergroup of Alcoholics Anonymous

1371 Old Okeechobee Road, West Palm Beach, FL 33401 561-655-5700

www.aa-palmbeachcounty.org

South Palm Beach County Intergroup of Alcoholics Anonymous

2905 S. Federal Hwy c2, Delray Beach, FL 33483 561-276-4581

www.aainpalmbeach.org

Spanish River Church

2400 Yamato Road, Boca Raton, FL 33431 561-994-5000

www.spanishriver.com/spanishrivercounselingcenter

Medicaid / Food Stamps SNAP / Cash Assistance TCA

MyACCESS Florida DCF

850-300-4323

Apply for Medicaid, food stamps, and cash assistance

www.myaccess.myflfamilies.com

Department of Children and Families (DCF)

111 S Sapodilla Ave #3, West Palm Beach, FL 33401 561-837-5078

www.myflfamilies.com

Medicaid Helpline - Florida Agency for Health Care Administration

5150 Linton Blvd #500, Delray Beach, FL 33484 1-877-254-1055

www.ahca.myflorida.com/medicaid

Legal & Administrative Services

St. Ann Place Outreach Center

2107 N. Dixie, West Palm Beach, FL 33407

www.stannplaceoc.org

Legal Aid Society

421 Fern St., Suite 200, West Palm Beach, FL 33401 561-655-8944 www.legalaidpbc.org

Florida Rural Legal Society

624 Main St, Belle Glade, FL 33430 888-582-3410 www.frls.org

Catholic Charities of Palm Beach

100 W. 20th Street, Riviera Beach, FL 33404 561-345-2003 Low-cost immigration legal services, refugee resettlement www.ccdpb.org

U.S. Bankruptcy Court - West Palm Beach

561-514-4100
Consumer debt counseling
www.flsb.uscourts.gov/credit-counseling

St. Ann Place Outreach Center

2107 N. Dixie, West Palm Beach, FL 33407 561-805-7708 Mail / postal services www.stannplaceoc.org

Palm Beach County - Obtaining Identification

The following organizations help persons experiencing homelessness obtain their birth certificate and State of Florida identification card.

St. Ann Place Outreach Center

2107 N. Dixie Highway, West Palm Beach, FL 33407 561-805-7708 https://www.stannplaceoc.org/document-support-and-storage

Birth Certificate:

An original birth certificate can be obtained by written request to the Bureau of Vital Statistics in the county where you were born. There is usually a fee for this service. To find the address and phone number of the Bureau of Vital

Statistics for the county of your birth, look in the local library for the directory of the city in which you were born. Or search online for the name of the county you were born in + vital statistics.

Palm Beach County Bureau of Vital Statistics https://palmbeach.floridahealth.gov/certificates/birth/index.html

Social Security Card:

For, information on obtaining your Social Security card, you may phone or go in person to your local office.

U.S. citizens need a certified copy of their birth certificate or baptismal record. Non-U.S. citizens need their birth certificate and legal papers, such as a passport, visa, green card or work authorization permit. Photocopies will not be accepted.

Social Security Office: <u>1-800-772-1213</u> or <u>1-877-253-4720</u>

West Palm Beach	801 Clematis Street, Suite 2 West Palm Beach, FL 33401	866-783-7339	Open 9am-4pm Mon-Fri ssa.gov
Boca Raton	621 NW 53rd Street, Suite 400 Boca Raton, FL 33487	877-467-1703	Open 9am-4pm Mon-Fri ssa.gov
Belle Glade	925 SE 1st Street Belle Glade, FL 33430	855-257-0983	Open 9am-4pm Mon-Fri ssa.gov

Identification Card:

To get an identification card, you can apply for one at any driver's license office (https://www.flhsmv.gov/driver-licenses-id-cards/newdl/). You must:

- 1. Be 12 years of age or older.
- 2. Present your official Social Security card.
- 3. Have two items of identification, one of which must list your full name and date of birth, and a second supporting document, such as: birth certificate, school record stating date of birth, baptismal certificate, family bible record, passport, Florida vehicle registration certificate, court order which includes name, voter registration card, marriage license or certificate, Florida or out-of-state driver license, military ID card.
- 4. There is no fee for Florida homeless. You must present documentation of homelessness.

BROWARD COUNTY

211 Broward

Dial 2-1-1 or 954-537-0211

24-hour helpline that provides crisis, health and human services support, and connects people to resources in the community

Food

All Saints Soup Kitchen

3460 Powerline Road, Oakland Park, FL 33309 954-801-8283 Open Daily 2:00pm–3:30pm www.allsaintsmission.org

LifeNet4Families / Coop Feeding Program

1 NW 33rd Terrace, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33311 954-792-2328 Mon–Sun 9:00am–11:00am www.lifenet4families.org

Our Fathers House Soup Kitchen

2380 Martin Luther King Blvd., Pompano Beach, FL 33069 954-968-7550
Bag dinners and food pantry. Mon–Fri Lunch 11:30am–12:55pm www.ofhsoupkitchen.org

Ruth's Ministries - United Church of Christ Fort Lauderdale

2501 NE 30th Street, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33306 954-563-4271 Thurs Lunch 11:30am–1:00pm www.uccftl.org/ruthministry

TasteHOPE Shared Meals

1445 W Broward Blvd., Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33312 954-812-3882

Thursday Pantry 9:00am–12:00pm, Community Dinner 4:30pm–5:15pm (Note: appears inactive as of 2024)

https://hopesouthflorida.org/support/meals/

Blessings Pantry (Parkway Campus)

100 NE 44th St, Pompano Beach, FL 33064

Zion Lutheran Ministries Food Pantry (Nina's Place)

959 SE 6th Ave, Deerfield Beach, FL 33441 954-421-3146 Sat 9:00–11:00am for local residents; 11:00am–2:00pm for others

Food Not Bombs

Stranahan Park, 10 E Broward Blvd, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301 954-309-3268 / 786-208-6800 Fridays 5pm

Lincoln Park, 600 NW 19th Ave, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33311 954-309-3268 / 786-208-6800 1st Wednesday of the month 9am

Lakes Park, across from Lauderdale Lakes Library, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33311 954-693-6363

Every other Sunday 3:30pm

www.foodnotbombs.net/info/locations

Choose "Search for a group" to find more locations

Emergency Shelter

Homeless Helpline - TaskForce to End Homelessness

954-563-4357 8:30AM to 5PM daily

Broward Partnership for the Homeless, Inc.

954-779-3990

Emergency housing with comprehensive rehabilitative services for men, women and families. Admission through the TaskForce Outreach Team.

Hope South Florida (Family Day Respite)

2701 W Cypress Creek Rd, Fort Lauderdale FL 33309 954-566-2311

Emergency and rapid-rehousing for homeless families and veterans. Admission through the Homeless Helpline.

Broward Outreach Center

954-926-7417

Emergency housing and a comprehensive recovery program for men, women and families. Admission through the TaskForce Outreach Team.

Salvation Army (Individual Day Respite)

1445 W Broward Blvd., Fort Lauderdale, FL 33312 954-524-6991

Admission through the TaskForce Outreach Team.

Women In Distress

954-761-1133

Emergency/temporary housing and crisis intervention for victims of domestic violence. 24-hour crisis line intake. NO referral required.

www.widbroward.org

Rebel's Drop-In Center

3400 N 29th Ave., Hollywood, FL 33020 954-276-3422

Silver Impact

7155 W Oakland Park Blvd, Lauderhill, FL 33313 954-572-0444 55 and older

Cold Weather Shelter

954-563-4357

Call the Homeless Helpline. When temp falls below 45°F, Broward County Transit will pick up people at designated locations. Buses will run until wind speed exceeds 39 mph.

Transitional Housing

All transitional housing requires a referral from Coordinated Assessment and/or a homeless provider.

Broward House

954-568-7373

Emergency Transition Housing, Supportive Housing.

www.browardhouse.org

Covenant House Florida

954-561-5559

Transitional housing and support services for youth under 21, including adolescent parents with children.

www.covenanthousefl.org

Salvation Army - Plymouth Colony

954-524-6991

Salvation Army Adult Rehabilitation Center

1901 W Broward Blvd., Fort Lauderdale, FL 33312 954-463-3725

Residential facility for males ages 21–65 offering a spiritual-based 12-step work therapy program. Intake: Mon–Fri 7:30am–2:00pm. No referral necessary, walk-ins accepted. www.salvationarmyusa.org/recovery

West Care Foundation - The Village South, Pembroke Pines

305-573-3784 (ext.2)

Transitional housing and support services for women in recovery and their children (up to 9 years old).

www.westcare.com/places/south-florida

Low-Cost Housing

All referrals must be received through Broward County's Coordinated Assessment that can be accessed through the Homeless Helpline at 954-563-4357

Broward County HUD Supportive Housing

954-563-4357

Permanent supportive housing and case management. Must be referred through Homeless Helpline at 954-563-4357

Volunteers of America Florida

1492 West Flagler St., Miami, FL 33135 954-530-6734 Permanent supportive housing https://www.voaflorida.org

Broward County Family Success - Central

900 N.W. 31 Ave, Suite 3000, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33311 954-357-6367
Emergency rent, mortgage, or utility assistance https://www.broward.org/FamilySuccess

Broward County Family Success - South Broward County

4733 S.W. 18th Street, West Park, FL 33023 954-357-5650 Emergency rent, mortgage, or utility assistance

https://www.broward.org/FamilySuccess

Broward County Family Success - Central Broward County

954-357-5001

Emergency rent, mortgage, or utility assistance

https://www.broward.org/FamilySuccess

Broward County Family Success - North Broward County

2011 N.W. 3rd Avenue, Pompano Beach, FL 33060

954-357-5340

Emergency rent, mortgage, or utility assistance

https://www.broward.org/FamilySuccess

Broward County Family Success – Coral Springs North West

10077 N.W. 29th Street, Coral Springs, FL 33065

954-357-5000

Emergency rent, mortgage, or utility assistance

https://www.broward.org/FamilySuccess

Neighborhood Housing Services of South Florida

2880 W. Oakland Park Blvd., Ste 115, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33311

954-564-4037

https://www.nhssf.org

Coalition to End Homelessness

924 NW 1st Street, Bay 1, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33311

954-792-4000

"Pay the Rent First" rental assistance program

https://www.homelessfl.org

Gateway Community Outreach

291 S.E. 1st Terrace, Deerfield Beach, FL 33441

954-725-8434

Rent, mortgage and water bill assistance, food pantry

https://www.gcoflorida.org

Clothing

HOPE South Florida, Inc

2701 W Cypress Creek Rd, Fort Lauderdale FL 33309

954-566-2311

http://www.hopesouthflorida.org

LifeNet4Families

1 NW 33rd Terrace, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33311 954-792-2328

http://www.lifenet4families.org

All Saints Catholic Mission

3460 Powerline Road, Oakland Park, FL 33309 954-801-8283 Clothes, shoes, and toiletries. M-F 9:00am-9:30am / 2:00pm-2:30pm Sun 1:00pm-2:30pm

http://www.allsaintsmission.org

Goodman Jewish Family Services

5890 S. Pine Island Road, Suite 201, Davie, FL 33328 954-909-0810
Clothing Closet by appointment http://www.ifsbroward.org

Jubilee Center of South Broward

2020 Scott St, Hollywood, FL 33020 954-920-0106 Free emergency/employment clothing & hygiene kits http://www.hejubileecenter.org

St. Vincent de Paul (Broward)

2323 N Dixie Hwy, Pompano Beach, FL 33060 954-942-2242 Free clothing bank http://www.svdpsouthflorida.org

Hygiene

Showering Love

954-529-6098

Mobile shower unit with scheduled locations http://www.showeringlove.org

HOPE South Florida

2701 W Cypress Creek Rd, Fort Lauderdale FL 33309 954-566-2311

Mobile shower unit Saturdays 9am to Noon http://www.hopesouthflorida.org

City of Fort Lauderdale

See guide for locations and times

https://www.fortlauderdale.gov/government/departments-a-h/city-manager-s-office/office-of-neighbor-support/homeless-resources

Hospitals & Healthcare

Broward County Health Dept.

780 SW 24th Street, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33315 954-467-4700
Dental (954-467-4820)
Immunizations (x5710)
TB Clinic (x5746)
WIC (954-767-5110)
http://www.broward.floridahealth.gov

Broward Health - Annie L. Weaver Health Center

2011 NW 3rd Avenue, Pompano Beach, FL 33060 954-786-5901 Hours vary, call for appointment https://www.browardhealth.org/locations/annie-l-weaver-care-center

Broward Health - Bernard P. Alicki Health Center - Healthcare for Homeless

1101 W Broward Blvd., Fort Lauderdale, FL 33312 954-527-6041 / 1-866-662-5565 Mon 8:00am-7:30pm, Tues-Thurs 8:00am-4:30pm, Fri 8:00am-1:30pm

Provides a range of healthcare services, including primary care, behavioral health, and oral health, to individuals experiencing homelessness

https://www.browardhealth.org/locations/bernard-p-alicki-care-center

Broward Health - Cora E. Brayon Family Health Center

200 NW 7th Avenue, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33311 954-759-6600

Hours vary, urgent care available

https://www.browardhealth.org/locations/cora-e-braynon-care-center

Broward Health - Pompano Pediatric and Prenatal Care Center

601 W Atlantic Blvd., 2nd floor, Pompano Beach, FL 33060 954-785-4273

Mon-Fri 8:00am-4:00pm

https://www.browardhealth.org/locations/pompano-prenatal-care-center

Broward Health Specialty Care Center

1111 W Broward Blvd., Fort Lauderdale, FL 33312 954-463-7313

https://www.browardhealth.org

Chrysalis Health

954-792-9241

https://www.chrysalishealth.com

Memorial Regional Hospital

3501 Johnson Street, Hollywood, FL 33021 954-987-2000

https://www.mhs.net/locations/memorial-regional

Northwest Medical Center

2801 N State Road 7, Margate, FL 33063 954-974-0400

https://www.hcafloridahealthcare.com

Florida Woodmont Hospital

7201 N University Drive, Tamarac, FL 33321 954-721-220

https://www.hcafloridahealthcare.com

Fort Lauderdale Hospital

1601 East Las Olas Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301 954-463-4321

https://www.ftlauderdalebehavioral.com

Holy Cross Hospital

4725 N Federal Hwy, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33308 954-771-8000 https://www.holy-cross.com

Luz del Mundo/Light of the World

5333 N Dixie Hwy Ste 202, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33334 954-563-9876

https://www.lightoftheworldclinic.org

South Broward Community Health Services (Memorial Primary Care)

4105 Pembroke Road, Hollywood, FL 33021

954-467-4700

https://www.mhs.net/locations/memorial-primary-care-locations/primary-care-hollywood

Sanitas Medical Center (Spanish)

See website for locations 1-844-665-4827

https://www.mysanitas.com/locations

Mental Health

Suicide and Crisis Hotline

Call 9-8-8

https://www.988lifeline.org

Archways

919 NE 13th Street, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33304 954-763-2030 https://www.archways.org

Chrysalis Health

1061 W Oakland Park Blvd, Oakland Park, FL 33311 888-587-0335 https://www.chrysalishealth.com

Henderson Behavioral Health Centralized Receiving Center (CRC)

4720 N State Road 7, Headway Complex, Building B, Lauderdale Lakes, FL 33319 954-606-0911

https://www.hendersonbh.org/locations

Memorial Hospital - Rebel Drop-in Center

5595 S. University Drive, Davie, FL 33328 954-276-3452

The center is open 365 days, Mon-Fri 1:00pm to 8:00pm, weekends and holidays from noon to 5:00pm

Mental Health America of Southeast Florida

7145 W Oakland Park Blvd, Lauderhill, FL 33313 954-746-2055

https://www.mhasefl.org

Offers a warmline called the "SETHLINE", a confidential resource for information, referrals and understanding. Call 954-578-5640 Mon-Fri 6:00pm-10:00pm, Saturdays 12:00pm-5:00pm

9MusesArtCenter

7145 W Oakland Park Blvd, Lauderhill, FL 33313 954-746-2055 Support groups and individual assistance. Mon–Fri 9am–6pm, Sat 10am–5pm

Cayuga Centers - Broward

3081 E Commercial BLVD, Suite 202 & 204, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33308 305-685-0381

https://www.cayugacenters.org

Youth & Young Adults in Crisis

Covenant House Florida

733 Breakers Avenue, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33304 954-561-5559

https://www.covenanthouse.org

Emergency/temporary housing for runaway, homeless, and at-risk youth under 21. 24-hour intake. NO referral required

Lippman Youth Shelter - Lutheran Services of Florida (LSF)

221 NW 43rd Court, Oakland Park, FL 33309 954-568-2801

https://www.lsffamilyfocus.org

Kids in Distress

954-390-7654

https://www.kidinc.org

Victims of Abuse

Florida Domestic Violence Hotline

1-800-500-1119

24-hour statewide crisis hotline.

RAPE Crisis Line

954-761-RAPE

https://www.broward.org/NancyJCottermanCenter

Sexual Assault Treatment Center

2995 North Dixie Highway, Oakland Park, FL 33334 954-357-5775

https://www.broward.org/NancyJCottermanCenter

Broward Court / Domestic Violence Unit

954-831-7693

https://www.browardclerk.org/Divisions/DomesticViolence

Women in Distress

954-761-1133

https://www.widbroward.org

Emergency/temporary housing and crisis intervention for victims of domestic violence. 24-hour crisis line intake. NO referral required

Minority Development & Empowerment

954-315-4530

HIV/AIDS Housing Opportunities (HOPWA) and Services

Free HIV Testing

1-800-456-2323

https://www.stdcheck.com

Broward Regional Health Planning Council

954-561-9681

https://www.browardhivpc.org

Emergency financial assistance for rent, mortgage, utilities and permanent housing placement assistance to prevent homelessness

Care Resource

501 SE 18th Court, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33316 954-568-7373

https://www.careresource.org

Housing Case Management preventing homelessness.

SunServe

2312 Wilton Dr, Wilton Manors, FL 33305 954-764-5150

https://www.sunserve.org

Housing case management for homeless prevention.

Broward House

2800 N. Andrews Avenue, Wilton Manors, FL 33311 954-568-7373

https://www.browardhouse.org

Emergency Transition Housing, Supportive Housing.

Children's Diagnostic Treatment Center

1401 S Federal Highway, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33316 954-728-8080

https://www.childrensdiagnostic.com

For HIV+ women and children. Medical care, case managers, support groups, education

Veterans

U.S. Dept of Veteran Affairs Veteran Homelessness

877-424-3838

https://www.va.gov/homeless

National Call Center for Homeless Veterans hotline

Broward County Elderly and Veterans

2995 N Dixie Highway, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33334 954-357-6622

https://www.broward.org/ElderlyAndVeterans

Goodman Jewish Family Services - Mission United

5890 S Pine Island Rd, Ste 201, Davie, FL 33328 954-370-2140

https://www.jfsbroward.org

Supportive Services for Veteran Families

Homeless Veteran Reintegration Program - Volunteers of America Florida

954-735-5068

https://www.voaflorida.org

Job training and placement for veterans, transitional housing

Hope4Vets - Hope South Florida

2701 W Cypress Creek Rd, Fort Lauderdale FL 33309 954-566-2311

https://www.hopesouthflorida.org

Mission United

954-486-4833

https://www.unitedwaybroward.org/mission-united

Support for US military veterans and their families. Focus on employment services, legal assistance, education, financial services, health and housing support.

The Advocate Program

1001 S Andrews Ave, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33316 954-621-4838

https://www.advocateprogram.org/broward-county

Veteran supportive services

Veterans Outpatient Clinic

9800 W Commercial Blvd., Sunrise, FL 33351 954-475-5500

https://www.va.gov/miami-health-care/locations

Seniors

Broward County Elderly and Veterans Services

2995 N Dixie Highway, Oakland Park, FL 33334 954-357-6622

www.broward.org/ElderlyAndVeterans

Senior and veteran services

Meals on Wheels South Florida

4355 W. Sunrise Blvd., Plantation, FL 33313 954-731-8770

https://www.mowsoflo.org/

Area Agency on Aging Broward County

See website for locations 954-745-9779

https://www.adrcbroward.org/

Food assistance and a variety of services for seniors

Immigration & Refugees

Catholic Charities, Miami

305-754-2444

https://www.ccadm.org/sh_projects/immigrants-and-refugee-services/

Reception and placement services

Hispanic Unity of Florida

5840 Johnson St, Hollywood, FL 33021 954-964-8884 https://www.hispanicunity.org

nttps://www.mspamcumty.org

Minority Development & Empowerment

5225 NW 33 Ave Build 5 Suite 5225, Oakland Park, FL 33309 954-315-4530

Employment & Training

CareerSource Broward - Oakland Park

2610 W Oakland Park Blvd., Oakland Park, FL 33311 954-677-5701

https://www.careersourcebroward.com

Skills assessment and job placement

CareerSource Broward - Coconut Creek

4941 Coconut Creek Pkwy, Coconut Creek, FL 33063 954-969-3541

https://www.careersourcebroward.com

Skills assessment and job placement

CareerSource Broward - Hollywood

7550 Davie Road Extension, Hollywood, FL 33024 954-967-1039

https://www.careersourcebroward.com

Skills assessment and job placement

OIC of South Florida

3407 NW 9th Ave. STE 100, Oakland Park, FL 33309 954-563-3535

https://www.oicsfl.org

Career preparedness and reentry programs

Feeding South Florida

954-518-1818

https://www.feedingsouthflorida.org

Workforce Training & job placement

Second Chance Society

1835 SE 4th Ave, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33316 954-763-5999

https://www.secondchancesociety.org

CTACE

754-321-8400

https://www.browardschools.com/domain/12445

Career, Technical, Adult, Community Education

Broward College UP Program

954-201-7350

https://www.broward.edu/browardup

Free workforce training and support services

Labor For Hire / Tower Eight Staffing

2818 Hollywood Blvd, Hollywood, FL 33020 954-929-5202

https://www.tower8staffing.com

Temporary employment in construction, cleaning, etc.

Career One Stop - U.S. Department of Labor, Employment and Training

See website

877-872-5627

https://www.careeronestop.org

Search for jobs and find training programs

Substance Abuse

BARC (Broward Addiction Recovery Center)

325 SW 28th St, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33315 954-831-1551

www.broward.org/AddictionRecovery

Alcoholics Anonymous

954-462-0265

www.aabroward.org

Kids in Distress

819 NE 26th St., Fort Lauderdale, FL 33305 954-390-7654 www.kidinc.org

Narcotics Anonymous Help Line

844-623-5674

www.southbrowardna.org

Parent's Info & Resource Center

817 N Dixie Hwy, Pompano Beach, FL 33060 954-785-8285 www.pircinc.org

Susan B. Anthony Center, Inc.

1633 Poinciana Drive, Hollywood, FL 33020 954-733-6068

www.susanbanthonycenter.org

Medicaid / Food Stamps SNAP / Cash Assistance TCA

MyACCESS Florida DCF

850-300-4323

https://www.myaccess.myflfamilies.com

Apply for Food stamps, Medicaid, and cash assistance

Department of Children and Families (DCF)

3756 West Oakland Park Blvd, Lauderdale Lakes, FL 33311 850-300-4323

https://www.myflfamilies.com

Apply for Food stamps, Medicaid, and cash assistance

Medicaid Helpline - Florida Agency for Health Care Administration

1400 W Commercial Blvd., Fort Lauderdale, FL 33309 1-877-254-1055

https://www.ahca.myflorida.com/medicaid

Broward County Medicaid Transportation

954-357-8677

Non-emergency medical transportation services

Legal & Administrative Services

Legal Aid Services of Broward County

491 N State Road 7, Plantation, FL 33317 954-736-2400

https://www.browardlegalaid.org

Catholic Charities Legal Services - Broward

6565 Taft Street, Suite 40, Hollywood, FL 33024 954-306-9537

https://www.cclsmiami.org

U.S. Bankruptcy Court - Fort Lauderdale

299 East Broward Blvd., Room 112, Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33301 954-769-5700

https://www.flsb.uscourts.gov/credit-counseling

Consumer debt counseling

Hope South Florida

2701 W Cypress Creek Rd, Fort Lauderdale FL 33309 954-566-2311

https://www.hopesouthflorida.org/mailroom

Mail / postal services

Broward County - Obtaining Identification

The following organizations help persons experiencing homelessness obtain their birth certificate and State of Florida identification card.

LifeNet4Families

1 NW 33rd Terrace, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33311, United States 954-792-2328 https://www.lifenet4families.org/

Second Chance Society

1835 SE 4th Ave, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33316 954-763-5999

https://www.secondchancesociety.org/

Birth Certificate:

An original birth certificate can be obtained by written request to the Bureau of Vital Statistics in the county where you were born. There is usually a fee for this service. To find the address and phone number of the Bureau of Vital Statistics for the county of your birth, look in the local library for the directory of the city in which you were born. Or search online for the name of the county you were born in + vital statistics.

Broward County Bureau of Vital Statistics https://broward.floridahealth.gov/certificates/birth/index.html

Social Security Card:

For information on obtaining your Social Security card, you may phone or go in person to your local office.

U.S. citizens need a certified copy of their birth certificate or baptismal record. Non-U.S. citizens need their birth certificate and legal papers, such as a passport, visa, green card or work authorization permit. Photocopies will not be accepted. Social Security Office: 1-800-772-1213 or 1-877-253-4720

Fort Lauderdale	3201 W Commercial Blvd, Suite 100 Fort Lauderdale, FL 33309	877-253-4720	Open 9am-4pm Mon-Fri ssa.gov
Hollywood	3300 N 29th Ave Hollywood, FL 33020	866-964-7389	Open 9am-4pm Mon-Fri ssa.gov
Plantation	8501 W Sunrise Blvd, Suite 100 Plantation, FL 33322	800-772-1213 / local 954-512-2921	Open 9am-4pm Mon-Fri ssa.gov
Margate	5195 Coconut Creek Pkwy, Margate FL 33063	800-772-1213	Open 9am-4pm Mon-Fri ssa.gov
Pembroke Pines	12249 Pembroke Road, Pembroke Pines FL 33025	800-772-1213	Open 9am-4pm Mon-Fri ssa.gov

Identification Card:

To get an identification card, you can apply for one at any driver's license office (https://www.flhsmv.gov/driver-licenses-id-cards/newdl/) . You must:

- 1. Be 12 years of age or older.
- 2. Present your official Social Security card.
- 3. Have two items of identification, one of which must list your full name and date of birth, and a second supporting document, such as: birth certificate, school record stating date of birth, baptismal certificate, family bible record, passport, Florida vehicle registration certificate, court order which includes name, voter registration card, marriage license or certificate, Florida or out-of-state driver license, military ID card.
- 4. There is no fee for Florida homeless. You must present documentation of homelessness.

MIAMI-DADE COUNTY

211 Miami

Dial 2-1-1 or (305) 631-4211

24-hour helpline that provides crisis, health and human services support, and connects people to resources in the community

Food

Camillus House

1603 NW 7th Ave., Miami, FL 33136 305-374-1065

www.camillus.org

Meals, showers, shelter, job training, substance abuse treatment, behavioral health, housing, crisis intervention, legal services.

Central Christian Church

222 Menores Ave., Coral Gables, FL 33134 305-446-6132

www.cccgables.org

Christ Journey Church - Feed Miami Food Pantry

14266 SW 119 Ave., Miami, FL 33186 305-448-4425 Ext. 10115 www.christjourney.org/feed-miami

City Reach Ministries (English and Spanish)

12236 SW 128th St., Miami, FL 33186 305-259-7677

www.cityreachministries.com

1st and 3rd Tuesdays of each month: 5:30 PM to 6:30 PM & Wednesdays following the distribution dates: 10am-12pm

Community Food Distribution Center

353 NE 170th St, North Miami Beach, FL 33162 786-693-6639

www.foodbanksinflorida.org/food-bank/community-food-distribution-center

Community Health and Wellness Center of Miami

759 NW 22 Ave., Suite 202, Miami, FL 33125 305-541-5245

www.chwcm.org

Emotional support, counseling, food distribution Mondays.

Homestead Food Pantry

29 NW 7th St., Homestead, FL 33030 305-246-0460

www.homestead.church/food-pantry

Groceries, referrals needed, Mon, Wed & Fri services.

Curley's House of Style Inc./Hope Food Bank

6025 NW 6th Ct., Miami, FL 33127 305-759-9805

www.curleyshousefoodbank.com

Bulk food, health info, seminars, food boxes monthly.

Farm Share Food Program

14125 SW 320 St., Homestead, FL 33033 305-246-3276

www.farmshare.org/food-distributions-florida

Fresh food distribution. Check website for schedule.

Food for Life Network - Food Bank

3510 Biscayne Blvd., Suite 209, Miami, FL 33137 305-576-3663

www.foodforlifenetwork.org

Food bank, counseling, for AIDS/HIV patients or low income.

Haitian Emmanuel Baptist Church

7321 NE 2nd Ave., Miami, FL 33138 305-757-7515

www.emmanuelmiami.org

Thu. 12:00 PM food distribution

Harvest Fire Worship Center

18291 Northwest 23rd Avenue, Miami Gardens, FL 33056 305-620-2986

www.hfint.org/outreach/#food

Every other Sat. 7:00 AM – 9:00 AM food distribution.

Homestead Soup Kitchen

105 SW 3rd Ave., Homestead, FL 33030 305-245-7448

www.homesteadsoupkitchen.com

Mon., Wed., Fri. 12:00 PM – 1:30 PM. Serves 300 hot meals.

Holy Comforter Episcopal Church

150 SW 13th Ave., Miami, FL 33135 305-643-2711 Food pantry Wednesdays 9:00am to 10:00am

Iglesia Adventista del Septimo Dia Los Peregrinos

110 Eucalyptus Dr., Hialeah, FL 33010 786-354-5189

www.losperegrinos.org

Sat. 11:00 AM – 2:00 PM. Emergency food for families in need.

Jewish Community Services and Kosher Food Bank

305-947-8093

www.jcsfl.org/programs/kosher-food-bank

Mon. – Fri. 8:00 AM – 4 PM. Appointment required. Food and meal delivery for seniors and Holocaust survivors.

Maranatha Seventh Day Adventist Church

18900 NW 32nd Ave., Miami Gardens, FL 33055 305-620-9091

www.maranathasda.org/food-bank

Every 1st and 3rd Wed. 9:30 AM. Emergency food baskets.

Food Not Bombs

Government Center Station Miami, FL 33128 https://foodnotbombs.net/info/locations/

Sundays 5pm

Choose 'Search for a group' at website to find your local chapter.

Accion Community Resource Center – Emergency Food and Shelter

970 SW 1st St., 3rd and 4th Floors, Miami, FL 33128 305-545-2224 / 305-547-4892

www.miamidade.gov/global/socialservices

Coconut Grove Community Resource Center - Emergency Food and Shelter

3750 S. Dixie Highway, Miami, FL 33133

305-446-3311

www.miamidade.gov/global/socialservices

Culmer Community Resource Center – Emergency Food and Shelter

1600 NW 3rd Ave., Miami, FL 33136 305-438-4161

www.miamidade.gov/global/socialservices

En Community Resource Center – Emergency Food and Shelter

150 NW 79th St., Miami, FL 33150 305-758-9662

www.miamidade.gov/global/socialservices

Florida City Community Resource Center - Emergency Food and Shelter

1600 NW 6th Ct., Florida City, FL 33034 305-247-2068

www.miamidade.gov/global/socialservices

Naranja Community Resource Center

13955 SW 264th St., Naranja, FL 33032 305-258-5471

www.miamidade.gov/global/socialservices

Perrine Community Resource Center

17801 Homestead Ave., Miami, FL 33157 305-254-5804

www.miamidade.gov/global/socialservices

South Beach Community Resource Center

833 Sixth St., Miami Beach, FL 33139 305-672-1705

www.miamidade.gov/global/socialservices

Wynwood Community Resource Center

2905 NW 2nd Ave., Miami, FL 33127 305-547-7661

www.miamidade.gov/global/socialservices

Miami Rescue Mission / Caring Place

2020 NW 1st Ave., Miami, FL 33127 305-571-2211

www.caringplace.org

Ministerio International

16300 SW 137th Ave., Miami, FL 33177

Ministerios Nueva Vision921 E 47th St, Hialeah, FL 33013

305-688-5162

www.iamnewvision.com

Missionaries of Charity - Mother Teresa Home

724 NW 17th St., Miami, FL 33136

305-545-5699

Soup kitchen daily except Thu 9:30–11 AM. Emergency night shelter (women & children), food, toiletries. No admittance for those with addiction or mental health issues.

Mount Calvary Baptist Church

1140 NW 62nd St., Miami, FL 33150 305-759-8226

www.mt-calvary-baptist.edan.io

Food 4th Wed. monthly 7–9 AM or until food runs out. Clothing & baby items sometimes available.

New Evangelical Missionary Church of God

450 NW 82nd St., Miami, FL 33150 305-758-3292

New Hope Assembly of God Church

29351 SW 169th Ave., Homestead, FL 33030 786-487-4536

Food bank & counseling. Call for times and before arriving.

Open Arms – Emergency Assistance Program

5556 SW 8th St., Coral Gables, FL 33134 305-263-3259

www.openarmscommunitycenter.org

2nd Thu – canned goods & fresh produce; 4th Thu – canned food. Both at 9 AM.

Pass It On Ministries

14617 NW 7th Ave., Miami, FL 33168 305-681-1594

www.passitonministries.org/get-food

Food boxes Mon & Wed 10am-2pm, Tue & Thur 10am-12pm

Saint Joseph Patron of Universal Church

8670 Byron Ave., Miami Beach, FL 33141 305-866-6567

www.stjosephmiamibeach.com

Saturdays 9 AM, food until supplies run out. Call first.

Salvation Army – Community Pantry

1907 NW 38th St., Miami, FL 33142 (305) 456-5850 Food pantry, call for times

Shalom Community UMC

900 NE 132nd St., North Miami, FL 33161 305-892-9204 Food pantry, call for times

St. Andrews Episcopal Church

14260 Old Cutler Rd., Palmetto Bay, FL 33158 305-238-2161

www.standrewsmiami.org

Food pantry, call for times

Temple Beth Sholom – Food Pantry

4144 Chase Ave., Miami Beach, FL 33140 305-538-7231

www.tbsmb.org

1st Tue monthly, 4:00–4:30 PM. Publix gift cards for those in need.

The True Deliverance Church of Chris

18300 SW 109th Ave., Miami, FL 33157 305-254-2163

Tue 10am-12pm. Drive-thru food, clothing, household items distribution

Miami Bethany Community Services (MBCS)

2490 NW 35th St., Miami, FL 33142 305-638-2283

www.miamibethany.org

Call for food distribution times

Emergency Shelter

Homeless Helpline

1-877-994-4357

https://www.homelesstrust.org/homeless-trust/homeless-about/home.page

Call to explore all possible housing options and alternatives.

Camillus House

1603 NW 7th Ave. Miami, FL 33136

305-549-3019 / Hearing Impaired: 305-374-1065

https://www.camillus.org

Must first call the Homeless Helpline at 1-877-994-4357 and/or receive a referral for admittance

Chapman Partnership

1550 N. Miami Ave., Miami, FL 33136

305-329-3000

https://www.chapmanpartnership.org

Must first call the Homeless Helpline at 1-877-994-4357 and/or receive a referral for admittance

Chapman Partnership Sout

28205 SW 124th Ct., Homestead, FL 33033

305-329-3000

https://www.chapmanpartnership.org

Must first call the Homeless Helpline at 1-877-994-4357 and/or receive a referral for admittance

Lotus House

1540 NW 1st Place, #2, Overtown, Miami, FL 33136 305-438-0556

https://www.lotushouse.org

Must first call the Homeless Helpline at 1-877-994-4357 and/or receive a referral for admittance

Shelter for women, youth, and children.

Miami Rescue Mission Center for Men / Caring Place

2020 NW 1st Ave, Miami, FL 33127

305-571-2211

https://www.caringplace.org

Must first call the Homeless Helpline at 1-877-994-4357 and/or receive a referral for admittance

Missionaries of Charity - Mother Teresa Home

724 NW 17th St., Miami, FL 33136

305-545-5699

Soup kitchen daily except Thu 9:30–11 AM. Emergency night shelter (women & children), food, toiletries. No admittance for those with addiction or mental health issues.

New Life Family Center

3620 NW 1st St., Miami, FL 33125 305-573-3333

https://www.ccadm.org/sh_projects/the-new-life-family-center

Safe Space

North & South Miami-Dade

North: 305-758-2546 / South: 305-247-4249 / 24-hour hotline: 1-800-500-1119

https://www.safespacefoundation.org

Domestic violence shelters

Salvation Arm

901 West Flagler St., Miami, FL 33101

305-545-9164

Must first call the Homeless Helpline at 1-877-994-4357 and/or receive a referral for admittance

The Lodge / Victim Response, Inc.

305-693-1170

https://www.thelodgemiami.org

Domestic violence shelter with support services (also for male victims of abuse)

Low-Cost Housing

Better Way of Miami Permanent Housing Program

800 NW 28th St., Miami, FL 33127

305-634-3409

http://www.betterwayofmiami.org

Housing for individuals/families not in habitable places or in shelters. Includes supportive services for homeless with disabilities.

Camillus House

2735 NW 19th Ave., Miami, FL 33142 305-374-1065 or 305-634-1065

https://www.camillus.org/what-we-do/housing-programs/

Miami-Dade Public Housing and Community Development

701 NW 1st Ct., Miami, FL 33136 786-469-4100 http://www.miamidade.gov/global/housing/home.page Mon. – Fri. 8 AM – 5 PM

Carrfour Supportive Housing

1398 SW 1st St., #1201, Miami, FL 33135 305-381-8300 http://www.carrfour.co/programs-and-services

Centro Campesino Farmworker Center Self-Help Housing Program

35801 SW 186th Ave., Florida City, FL 33034 305-245-7738

http://www.centrocampesino.org

Non-profit helping farmworkers and low/moderate income families with housing, economic development, and education.

Citrus Health Network Supportive Housing Services

4175 West 20th Ave., Hialeah, FL 33012 305-825-0300

http://www.citrushealth.org/housing

Housing for people with disabilities, mental illness, co-occurring disorders, domestic violence victims, HIV/AIDS patients, veterans, and chronically homeless.

East Little Havana Community Development Corporation

1465 SW 8th St., #103, Miami, FL 33135 929-989-1691

http://www.eastlittlehavanacdc.com

Provides affordable homeownership and rental housing.

City of Miami Housing Department

444 SW 2nd Ave., Miami, FL 33130 305-416-1927

http://www.miami.gov/My-Government/Departments/Housing-Community-Development/Housing-Opportunities-for-Persons-with-AIDS-HOPWA

Rental housing assistance to low-income persons/families who have a member with a medical AIDS diagnosis.

Fellowship House/Residence Services

5711 South Dixie Hwy, Miami, FL 33143

305-667-1036

http://www.fellowshiphouse.org/programs-services

Support for adults with psychiatric disabilities and substance abuse disorders through residential, vocational, and case management services.

Habitat for Humanity

3800 NW 22nd Ave., Miami, FL 33142 305-634-3428

http://www.miamihabitat.org/homeowners.html

Affordable housing with zero interest mortgage and no down payment.

Haitian American Community Development Corp.

181 NE 82nd St., #2, Miami, FL 33138 305-759-2542

http://www.haitianamericancdc.org

Affordable housing and economic advancement programs for Haitian American communities

Hialeah Housing Authority

75 East 6th St., Hialeah, FL 33010 305-888-8744

http://www.hialeahhousing.org

Provides affordable housing to low-income families.

HOPE Fair Housing Center

11501 NW 2nd Ave., Miami, FL 33168 305-651-4673

http://www.hopefhc.com

Investigates and resolves fair housing discrimination complaints.

Little Haiti Housing Association

181 NE 82nd St., Miami, FL 33138 305-759-2542

Miami Beach Housing Authority

200 Alton Rd., Miami Beach, FL 33139 305-532-6401 http://www.hacmb.org

Neighborhood Housing Services of South Florida

300 NW 12th Ave., Miami, FL 33128 305-571-5511

Clothing

Camillus House

1603 NW 7th Ave., Miami, FL 33136 305-374-1065

http://www.camillus.org

Mon - Fri. before 6:30 AM. Free hot showers for men and women. Clothing and shoes provided with showers or via referral.

City Reach Ministries (English and Spanish)

12236 SW 128th St., Miami, FL 33186 305-259-7677

http://www.cityreachministries.com

1st and 3rd Tuesdays of each month: 5:30 PM to 6:30 PM & Wednesdays following the distribution dates: 10am-12pm

Dis Vintage

5600 NW 32nd Ave., Miami, FL 33142 305-633-1250

http://www.disvintage.com

Dress for Success/Career Gear

1600 NW 3rd Ave., #111, Miami, FL 33136 305-444-1944

http://www.miami.dressforsuccess.org

Professional attire and support for job seekers.

First United Methodist Church of Miami (Call and confirm

245 NW 8th St., Miami, FL 33136 305-361-4706

http://www.firstchurchmiami.org/outreach

Sun. and Thu. 7:00 AM – 9:00 AM. Showers, clothing, blankets, and other necessities available.

Goodwill South

See website for locations (305) 545-9421 http://www.goodwillsouthflorida.org

Miami Bethany Community Services (MBCS)

2490 NW 35th St., Miami, FL 33142 305-638-2283

http://www.miamibethany.org

Call for times. Clothing and shoes for adults and children based on availability

Miami Rescue Mission / Caring Place

2159 NW 1st Ct., Miami, FL 33127 305-571-2217

http://www.caringplace.org

Missionaries of Charity - Mother Teresa Home

724 NW 17th St., Miami, FL 33136

305-545-5699

Soup kitchen daily except Thu 9:30–11 AM. Emergency night shelter (women & children), food, toiletries. No admittance for those with addiction or mental health issues.

Mount Calvary Baptist Church

1140 NW 62nd St., Miami, FL 33150

305-759-8226

http://www.mt-calvary-baptist.edan.io

Clothing & baby items sometimes available 4th Wed of the month

Neat Stuff, Inc.

2624 NW 21st Terr., Miami, FL 33142 305-638-5878

Free new clothing, shoes, accessories, school uniforms

The True Deliverance Church of Christ

18300 SW 109th Ave., Miami, FL 33157 305-254-2163

Tue 10am-12pm. Drive-thru food, clothing, household items distribution

Hygiene

Camillus House

1603 NW 7th Ave., Miami, FL 33136 305-374-1065 http://www.camillus.org Mon - Fri. before 6:30 AM. Free hot showers for men and women. Clothing and shoes provided with showers or via referral.

Hospitals & Healthcare

Aventura Hospital & Medical Center

20900 Biscayne Blvd., Aventura, FL 33180 305-682-7000

https://www.hcafloridahealthcare.com

Baptist Hospital of Miami and Baptist Children's Hospital

8900 N. Kendall Dr., Miami, FL 33176 786-596-1960 https://www.baptisthealth.net

Baptist Hospital Urgent Care at Country Walk

13500 SW 152nd St., Miami, FL 33177 786-596-4300

https://www.baptisthealth.net

Baptist Hospital West Kendall

9555 SW 162nd Ave., Miami, FL 33196 786-467-2000 https://www.baptisthealth.net

Doctors Hospital - Baptist Health

5000 University Dr., Coral Gables, FL 33146 786-308-3000 https://www.baptisthealth.net

Homestead Hospital - Baptist Health

975 Baptist Way, Homestead, FL 33033 786-243-8000 https://www.baptisthealth.net

Brickell Urgent Care - Baptist Health

2660 Brickell Ave., Miami, FL 33129 786-467-5320 https://www.baptisthealth.net/get-care-now

Coral Gables Urgent Care - Baptist Health

10 Giralda Ave., Coral Gables, FL 33134 786-467-5000

https://www.baptisthealth.net/services/urgent-care

Coral Gables Urgent Care at University Center - Baptist Health

1240 S. Dixie Hwy, Coral Gables, FL 33146 786-467-5080

https://www.baptisthealth.net/services/urgent-care

Country Walk Urgent Care - Baptist Health

15721 SW 152nd St., Miami, FL 33187 786-595-3710

https://www.baptisthealth.net/services/urgent-care

Doral Urgent Care - Baptist Health

9915 NW 41st St., Doral, FL 33178 786-596-3830

https://www.baptisthealth.net/services/urgent-care

Downtown Doral Urgent Care - Baptist Health

8400 NW 53rd St., Doral, FL 33166 786-595-3600

https://www.baptisthealth.net/services/urgent-care

Kendale Lakes Urgent Care - Baptist Health

14661 SW 56 St., Miami, FL 33175 786-467-5260

https://www.baptisthealth.net/services/urgent-care

Palmetto Bay Urgent Care - Baptist Health

8750 SW 144 St., Ste 120, Miami, FL 33176 786-596-3840

https://www.baptisthealth.net/services/urgent-care

Miami Lakes Urgent Care - Baptist Health

14701 NW 77th Ave., Miami Lakes, FL 33014 786-662-0700

https://www.baptisthealth.net/services/urgent-care

Key Biscayne Urgent Care

240 Crandon Blvd., Suite 110, Key Biscayne, FL 33149 786-595-8250

https://www.baptisthealth.net/services/urgent-care

Pinecrest Urgent Care - Baptist Health

11805 South Dixie Hwy, Miami, FL 33156 786-467-5200

https://www.baptisthealth.net/services/urgent-care

Tamiami Trail Urgent Care - Baptist Health

14660 SW 8th St., Ste 100, Miami, FL 33184 786-596-4100

https://www.baptisthealth.net/services/urgent-care

West Kendall Urgent Care - Baptist Health

13001 North Kendall Dr., Miami, FL 33186 786-596-3800

https://www.baptisthealth.net/services/urgent-care

Camillus Health Clinic

1545 NW 7th Ave., Miami, FL 33136 305-577-4840

https://www.camillushealth.org

Camillus Good Shepard Health Center

336 NW 5th Street, Miami, FL 33128 305-577-4840

https://www.camillushealth.org

Sanitas Medical Center (Spanish)

See website for locations 1-844-665-4827

https://www.mysanitas.com/locations

Community Health and Wellness Center - Hialeah

1671 West 37th St., #3, Hialeah, FL 33012 305-728-4880

https://www.chwcm.org

Primary care and behavioral health

Community Health and Wellness Center - Miami

759 NW 22nd Ave., Miami, FL 33125 305-541-5245

https://www.chwcm.org

Primary care and behavioral health

Community Health and Wellness Center - Coral Way

7237 Coral Way, Miami, FL 33155 305-269-6783

https://www.chwcm.org

Primary care and behavioral health

Community Health and Wellness Center – Eureka

11648 Quail Roost Dr., Miami, FL 33157 786-701-9135

https://www.chwcm.org

Primary care and behavioral health

Citrus Health Network, Inc.

4175 West 20th Ave., Hialeah, FL 33012 305-825-0300

https://www.citrushealth.org/services

Primary care and behavioral health

Community Health of South Florida, Inc. (CHI) - Doris Ison Center

10300 SW 216th St., Miami, FL 33190 305-253-5100

https://www.chisouthfl.org

Primary care and behavioral health

Community Health of South Florida, Inc. (CHI) - Martin Luther King Center

810 West Mowry Drive, Homestead, FL 33030 305-248-4334

https://www.chisouthfl.org

Primary care and behavioral health

Concentra Urgent Care Centers

See website for locations 866-944-6046

https://www.concentra.com/urgent-care-centers

Primary care and behavioral health

Coral Gables Hospital

3100 Douglas Rd., Coral Gables, FL 33134 305-445-8461

https://www.coralgableshospital.org

Hialeah Hospital

651 East 25th St., Hialeah, FL 33033 305-693-6100

https://www.hialeahhosp.org

Primary care and behavioral health

Holtz Children's Hospital - Jackson Health

1611 NW 12th Ave., Miami, FL 33136 305-585-5437 https://www.jacksonhealth.org

Jackson Memorial Hospital

1611 NW 12th Ave., Miami, FL 33136 305-585-1111 https://www.jacksonhealth.org

Jackson North Medical Center

160 NW 170th St., North Miami Beach, FL 33169 305-651-1100

https://www.jacksonhealth.org

Jackson South Medical Center

9333 SW 152nd St., Miami, FL 33157 305-251-2500 https://www.jacksonhealth.org

Jackson Health Urgent Care

3737 S.W. 8th Street, Coral Gables 305-575-1600

https://www.jacksonurgentcare.com/location

See website for additional locations

Kendall Regional Medical Center

11750 SW 40th St., Miami, FL 33175 305-223-3000

https://www.hcafloridahealthcare.com

Primary care and behavioral health

Kindred Hospital South Florida

5190 SW 8th St., Coral Gables, FL 33134 305-448-1585

http://www.kindredhospitals.com/

Long-term acute care

Larkin Community Hospital

7031 SW 62nd Ave., South Miami, FL 33143 305-284-7500

http://www.larkinhealth.com

Primary care and behavioral health

MD Now Urgent Care Center (Bird Rd.)

4001 SW 72nd Ave., Miami, FL 33155 305-663-5770

http://www.mymdnow.com

MD Now Urgent Care Center (Brickell)

1250 South Miami Ave., Miami, FL 33130 305-571-6250

http://www.mymdnow.com

MD Now Urgent Care Center (Coral Way)

2750 Coral Way, Miami, FL 33145 305-569-9942

http://www.mymdnow.com

MD Now Urgent Care Center (Cutler Bay)

18851 S. Dixie Hwy, Cutler Bay, FL 33157 305-255-7797

http://www.mymdnow.com

MD Now Urgent Care Center (Dadeland)

6605 S. Dixie Hwy, Miami, FL 33143 786-292-5882

http://www.mymdnow.com

MD Now Urgent Care Center (Homestead)

792 S. Homestead Blvd., Homestead, FL 33030 786-379-5988

http://www.mymdnow.com

MD Now Urgent Care Center (Kendall)

14085 SW 88th St., Miami, FL 33186 305-752-1803

http://www.mymdnow.com

MD Now Urgent Care Center (Le Jeune)

150 NW 42nd Ave., Miami, FL 33126 786-753-7501

http://www.mymdnow.com

MD Now Urgent Care Center (Hialeah/Miami Lakes)

16735 NW 67th Ave., Ste 102, Hialeah, FL 33015 305-557-4556

http://www.mymdnow.com

MD Now Urgent Care Center (Midtown)

2310 Biscayne Blvd., Miami, FL 33137 786-579-1222

http://www.mymdnow.com

MD Now Urgent Care Center (North Miami)

12555 Biscayne Blvd., North Miami, FL 33181 305-379-4442

http://www.mymdnow.com

MD Now Urgent Care Center (North Miami Beach/Skylake)

1770 NE Miami Gardens Dr., North Miami Beach, FL 33179 305-949-4141

http://www.mymdnow.com

MD Now Urgent Care Center (Pinecrest)

12301 S. Dixie Hwy, Pinecrest, FL 33156 305-971-8315

http://www.mymdnow.com

MD Now Urgent Care Center (West Flagler)

9971 W. Flagler St., Ste B240, Miami, FL 33174 305-222-8335

http://www.mymdnow.com

Mercy Hospital

3663 South Miami Ave., Miami, FL 33133 305-854-4400

http://www.hcafloridahealthcare.com

Primary care and behavioral health

Miami Beach Urgent Care

709 Alton Rd., Ste 430, Miami Beach, FL 33139 786-204-4150

http://www.miamibeachurgentcare.com

Miami Urgent Care Center

2645 SW 37th Ave #502, Miami, FL 33133, United States 305-735-8275

www.miamiurgentcare.com

Mt. Sinai Medical Center

4300 Alton Rd., Miami Beach, FL 33140 305-674-2121

www.msmc.com

Primary care and behavioral health

Nicklaus Children's Hospital

3100 SW 62nd Ave., Miami, FL 33155 1-800-432-6837

www.nicklauschildrens.org

Primary care and behavioral health

North Shore Medical Center

1100 NW 95th St., Miami, FL 33150 305-835-6000

www.northshoremc.org

Primary care and behavioral health

Open Door Health Center (Non-emergency)

151 NW 11th St., Ste E202A, Homestead, FL 33030 305-246-2400

www.opendoorhc.org

Palmetto General Hospital

2001 West 68th St., Hialeah, FL 33016 305-823-5000

www.palmettogeneral.org

Primary care and behavioral health

Rite Care Urgent Care Center

915 West 49th St., Hialeah, FL 33012 (305) 200-1225

www.ritecaremc.com/urgent-care

Select Specialty Hospital

955 NW 3rd St., Miami, FL 33128 305-416-5700

www.selectspecialtyhospitals.com

Critical illness recovery

South Miami Hospital

6200 SW 73rd St., Miami, FL 33143 786-662-4000

www.baptisthealth.net

Primary care and behavioral health

University of Miami Hospital - UHealth Tower

1400 NW 12th Ave., Miami, FL 33136 305-689-5511 www.umiamihealth.org

Keralty Hospital Miami

2500 SW 75th Ave., Miami, FL 33155 888-537-2589

www.keraltyhospital.com

Encompass Health Rehabilitation of Miami

20601 Old Cutler Rd., Miami, FL 33189 305-251-3800

www.encompasshealth.com

Inpatient rehabilitation

Caring for Miami Project Smile

8900 SW 168th St., Palmetto Bay, FL 33157 786-430-1051

https://caringformiami.org/smile/

Mobile dental clinic

Community Smiles Dade County

750 NW 20th St., Bldg. G110, Miami, FL 33127 305-363-2222

www.csmiles.org

Free or low-cost dental care

Mental Health

Suicide and Crisis Hotline

Call 9-8-8

www.988lifeline.org

Banyan Health Systems (24 Hour Crisis Stabilization – Adults & Children)

3850 Flagler St., Miami, FL 33134 305-774-3300

www.banyanhealth.org

Banyan Health Systems - Centralized, Receiving Facility, Detox & Crisis Stabilization Unit

3800 W. Flagler St., Miami, FL 33134 305-774-3600

www.banyanhealth.org

Baptist Hospital of Miami and Baptist Children's Hospital

8900 N. Kendall Dr., Miami, FL 33176 786-596-1960

www.baptisthealth.net

Care Resource

See website for locations 305-576-1234

www.careresource.org

Douglas Gardens Mental Health Center – Miami Beach

1680 Meridian Ave., #501, Miami Beach, FL 33139 305-531-5341

www.dgcmhc.org

Douglas Gardens Mental Health Center - North Miami

1150 NE 125th St., North Miami, FL 33161 305-403-0654

Adult counseling/therapy, treatment for mental illness, in-home care for Alzheimer's patients, counseling for domestic violence victims.

Florida 11th Judicial Circuit - Mental Health

175 NW 1st Ave., Miami, FL 33128 305-349-7000

www.jud11.flcourts.org/Mental-Health

Fresh Start of Miami Dade, Inc.

18441 NW 2nd Ave., Miami Gardens, FL 33169 305-623-9937

www.freshstartmiami.org

Jackson Behavioral Health Hospital

1695 NW 9th Ave., Miami, FL 33136 305-355-7000

Jackson Community Mental Health Center

15055 NW 27th Ave., Unit 1, Opa Locka, FL 33054 786-466-2800 Adult Outpatient and 24 Hour Crisis Stabilization www.jacksonhealth.org

Jewish Community Services

735 NE 125th St., North Miami, FL 33161 305-576-6550 Individual, DUI, conflict resolution and LGBTQ counseling

New Horizons Mental Health Center

1469 NW 36th St., Miami, FL 33142 305-635-0366 24 Hour Crisis Stabilization www.newhorizonscmhc.org

Southern Winds Hospital

4225 West 20th Ave., Hialeah, FL 33012 305-558-9700 www.southernwindshospital.com

The Advocate Program

See website for locations 305-704-0200 www.advocateprogram.org/miami-dade/

Belafonte Tacolcy We Care Program

6161 NW 9th Ave., Miami, FL 33127 305-751-1295

Develops a case plan and provides 90-day follow up. Offers parenting skills, counseling, employment resources, and public assistance.

www.tacolcy.org

Healthy Connections CMHC

2780 SW 37th Ave., #206, Miami, FL 33133 305-646-0112

www.healthyconnectionscmhc.org

Cayuga Centers - North

14645 NW 77 Avenue, Suite 204, Miami Lakes, FL 33014 305-685-0381

www.cayugacenters.org

Cayuga Centers - South

8900 SW 107 Avenue, Suite 205, Miami, FL 33176 305-274-3172

www.cayugacenters.org

NAMI of Miami (National Alliance on Mental Illness)

299 Alhambra Circle, Suite 224, Coral Gables, FL 33134 305-665-2540 (English & French) 786-308-9680 (para Español)

www.nami.org

Resources for individuals with mental illness

Regis House - Little Havana

2010 NW 7th St., Miami, FL 33126 305-642-7600

www.regishouse.org

Offers programs such as co-occurring psychiatric/mental health and substance abuse services, individual, group and family counseling/therapy, school-based prevention programs, and public assistance.

Regis House - Palmetto Bay

9225 W 158th Ln., Miami, FL 33157 305-254-1928

www.regishouse.org

Thelma Gibson Health Initiatives, Inc.

3640 Grand Ave, Miami, FL 33133 305-446-1543

Provides social services related to HIV/AIDS, homelessness, mental health, and substance abuse. Offers free HIV/AIDS testing and counseling for individuals aged 14+.

Also serves youth and families under the Children's Trust Youth Prevention Intervention Program.

Youth & Young Adults in Crisis

Helpline for young adults facing housing instability (ages 13–24)

1-877-994-4357

Miami Bridge

2810 NW South River Drive, Miami, FL 33125 305-635-8953

https://www.miamibridge.org/

Emergency shelter, programs for runaway and homeless youth

Educate Tomorrow

217 NE 97th St., Miami Shores, FL 33138 305-374-3751

https://www.educatetomorrow.org/

Services for youth 13-22 experiencing homelessness or who have a disability

Pridelines

305-571-9601

https://www.pridelines.org/

For LGBTQ youth (24 and under) experiencing homelessness or at risk of homelessness

Victims of Abuse

Florida Domestic Violence Hotline

1-800-500-1119

24-hour statewide crisis hotline.

Coordinated Victims Assistance Center (CVAC)

2400 South Dixie Highway, Miami, FL 33133 305-285-5900

www.miamidade.gov/global/socialservices

Provides comprehensive services to victims of domestic violence.

Inn Transition Program (North)

305-899-4600

www.jlmiami.org/community/community-projects/inn-transition

Transitional housing and services for victims of domestic violence

Inn Transition Program (South)

786-293-3394

www.jlmiami.org/community/community-projects/inn-transition

Transitional housing and services for victims of domestic violence

Safe Space

Central: 305-693-0232 North: 305-758-2546 South: 305-247-4249

24-hour hotline: 1-800-500-1119 www.safespacefoundation.org
Domestic violence shelters

The Lodge / Victim Response, Inc.

Crisis: 305-693-0232 Admin: 305-693-1170 www.thelodgemiami.org

Domestic violence shelter with support services (also for male victims of abuse)

Lotus House

217 NW 15th St., Miami, FL 33136 305-438-0556

www.lotushouse.org

Shelter for women, youth, and children experiencing homelessness and domestic violence.

MUJER (Men and Women in Justice, Education and Reform)

27112 South Dixie Hwy., Naranja, FL 33032

Helpline: 305-763-2459 Main Office: 305-247-1388

www.mujerfla.org

Offers domestic violence counseling, advocacy, and education programs.

HIV/AIDS Housing Opportunities (HOPWA) and Services

Free HIV Testing

1-800-456-2323

www.stdcheck.com

Florida HIV / AIDS Hotline

English: 1-800-352-2437 Spanish: 1-800-545-7432 Creole: 1-800-243-7101

www.211bigbend.org/florida-hiv-aids/

AIDS Healthcare Foundation / Out of the Closet Thrift Store

2400 Biscayne Blvd., Miami, FL 33137 786-522-2503 305-764-3773 www.hivcare.org

Care Resource Dade

3801 Biscayne Blvd., Miami, FL 33137 305-576-1234

www.careresource.org

Also experienced in issues unique to communities of color and LGBTQ.

Jackson Health System South Florida AIDS Network

1611 NW 12th Ave., Miami, FL 33136 305-585-1111

www.jacksonhealth.org/services/hiv-aids

City of Miami Housing Department

444 SW 2nd Ave., Miami, FL 33130 305-416-1927

www.miami.gov/My-Government/Departments/Housing-Community-Development/Housing-Opportunities-for-Persons-with-AIDS-HOPWA

Rental housing assistance to low-income persons/families who have a member with a medical AIDS diagnosis.

Veterans

U.S. Dept of Veteran Affairs - Veteran Homelessness

1201 NW 16th St., Miami, FL 33126 877-424-3838 National Call Center for Homeless Veterans hotline

Veterans of American (Homeless Veterans Reintegration Program)

1492 West Flagler St., Miami, FL 33135

305-642-7567

www.dol.gov/agencies/vets/programs

Job training and placement for veterans

Miami Veterans Affairs (VA) Medical Center

1201 NW 16th St., Miami, FL 33125 305-575-7000

https://www.va.gov/miami-health-care/

Primary care, behavior health and substance abuse treatment

Seniors

Catholic Charities - Elderly Services

1505 NE 26th Street, Wilton Manors, FL 33305 305-754-2444

www.ccadm.org/sh_projects/-services/

Congregate meals, food stamps assistance, nutrition education, health screenings, respite care and recreation activities for individuals age 60+

Malcolm Ross Senior Center

2800 NW 18th Ave., Miami, FL 33142 305-633-0462 Mon. – Fri. 7:00 AM – 3:30 PM

City of West Miami Community Center

901 SW 62nd Ave., West Miami, FL 33144 305-266-1122

www.cityofwestmiami.gov/community-center

Congregate meals for individuals age 60+. Also provides meals to senior individuals who are homebound. Lunch program Mon–Fri 11:30am–1pm

De Hostos Senior Center

2902 NW 2nd Ave., Miami, FL 33127 305-573-6220

www.dehostosseniorcenter.org

Serves individuals 62+ who are disabled.

Kosher Meals on Wheels/JCS

401-421-4111 x 107

www.jcsri.org

Provides meals to homebound, low-income adults age 60+

Meals on Wheels

786-469-4707

www.mealsonwheelsamerica.org

Eligible participants receive 7 free frozen meals each week. Delivered Mon–Fri between 8AM–5PM. Eligibility: 60+ with disability or homebound. Also covers spouses and caregivers under 60.

Miami-Dade County Community Action and Human Services - Meals for the Elderly

Overtown Transit Village North, 701 NW 1st Ct., Miami, FL 33136 786-469-4600

www.miamidade.gov/global/socialservices

Serves 21 locations with hot meals, education, recreation, and health services for seniors. Mon.–Fri. 8AM–2PM. Must not be homebound. Spouses eligible.

Little Havana Adult Day Health Care Centers

Call for list of all centers 786-470-3080

www.lhanc.org

Provides respite for family caregivers to their disabled elderly. Includes transportation, meals, therapy, cognitive activities. Clients must be 60+, disabled, socially isolated, and economically disadvantaged.

Immigration & Refugees

Americans for Immigrant Justice

6355 NW 36th St, Suite 309, Miami, FL 33166 305-573-1106 www.aijustice.org

Catholic Legal Services - Downtown Office

1469 NW 13th Terr, Suite 100 Miami, FL 33125 305-373-1073

www.cclsmiami.org

Catholic Legal Services – Hollywood Office

6565 TAFT ST, 4th Floor, Hollywood, FL 33024 954-306-9537

www.cclsmiami.org

Centro Campesino Farmworker Center

35801 SW 186th Ave., Homestead, FL 33034 305-245-7738

www.centrocampesino.org

Church World Services

1924 NW 84th Ave., Miami, FL 33126 305-774-6770

www.cwssoutheast.org

Legal Services of Greater Miami, Inc.

4343 West Flagler St., #100, Miami, FL 33134 305-576-0080

www.legalservicesmiami.org

Redlands Christian Migrant Association (RCMA) Child Development Centers

13600 SW 312 St., Homestead, FL 33090 305-242-2577

www.rcma.org

Free childcare and free K-8 charter schools

Sant La Haitian Neighborhood Center

13450 West Dixie Hwy, North Miami, FL 33161 305-573-4871

www.santla.org/our-programs

Employment & Training

Abriendo Puertas, Inc.

1401 SW 1st St., Suite 209, Miami, FL 33135 305-649-6449

Provides job placement referrals in addition to various classes and trainings through the Adult and Community Education Program.

Association for the Development of the Exceptional (ADP)

2801 North Miami Ave., Miami, FL 33127 305-573-3737

www.ademiami.org

Offers adult day training, culinary art training and supported employment for developmentally disabled persons ages 18+

Ayuda Miami - Family Empowerment

7144 Byron Av., Miami Beach, FL 33141 305-864-6885

www.ayudamiami.org

Provides life skills programs that support self-sufficiency to at-risk and underserved children and families in South Florida.

Branches - United Way Center for Financial Stability (North Dade)

11500 NW 12th Ave., Miami, FL 33168 305-688-3551 x2008

www.branchesfl.org/united-way-center-for-financial-stability

Job training, financial and credit counseling

Branches - United Way Center for Financial Stability (South Dade)

129 SW 5th Ave., Homestead, FL 33034 786-650-2006

www.branchesfl.org/united-way-center-for-financial-stability

Job training, financial and credit counseling

Camillus House

1603 NW 7th Ave., Miami, FL 33136 305-374-1065

www.camillus.org

Provides emergency services, housing, healthcare, substance abuse treatment, job training, clothing, shelter, residential substance abuse treatment, behavioral health, health care access, transitional and permanent housing, crisis intervention and legal services.

Center for Independent Living of South Florida (For Persons with Disabilities)

4770 Biscayne Blvd., Suite 150, Miami, FL 33137 305-751-8025 or 786-347-7318 (Videophone)

www.cilsf.org

CILSF serves any adult or child with a physical, psychological, cognitive or sensory impairment. Provides information and referral, peer support, pre-vocational skills, advocacy, loan closet job search/placement and low-cost housing.

Centro Campesino Farm Workers

35801 SW 186th Ave., Florida City, FL 33034 305-245-7738

www.centrocampesino.org

Provides job skills training and placement for farm workers as well as leadership training and youth development.

Church World Service

1924 NW 84th Ave., Doral, FL 33126 305-774-6770

www.cwssoutheast.org

Resumes preparation, employment services, community orientation, counseling services, and case management services

Creative Staffing / JobSquad

See website for locations 305-279-7799

www.thejobsquad.com/locations

Goodwill South Florida - Miami

2121 NW 21st St., Miami, FL 33142 305-325-9114

www.goodwillsouthflorida.org

Services offered include job development and placement, supported employment and work services.

Hispanic Coalition

5659 West Flagler St., Coral Gables, FL 33134 305-262-0060

www.unitycoalition.org

Provides job placement, at-risk youth and family intervention and immigration assistance to new immigrants.

Jackson CMHC - TANF

15055 NW 27th Ave., Opa-Locka, FL 33054 786-466-2800

www.jacksonhealth.org/locations/community-mental-health-center

Assessment, case management, screening and treatment services are available for those with employment and familial instability. These services are also available to families that are 200% below poverty level.

JCS - Project Hope Employment Assistance

735 NE 125th St., Miami, FL 33161 305-576-6550

www.jcsfl.org/services/employment-assistance

Offers job search and training for homeless individuals in need of employment assistance.

Latin Chamber of Commerce

1401 West Flagler St., Miami, FL 33135 305-642-3870

www.camacol.org

Small business program

Little Havana Activities and Nutrition Centers

700 SW 8th St., Miami, FL 33130 305-858-2610

www.lhanc.org/our-services.html

Refugee employment program

Lotus House Thrift Chic Boutique 2040 NW 7th Ave., Miami, FL 33127

305-576-4112

www.lotushousethrift.org

Provides vocational training opportunities for Lotus House guests and alumni to gain skills, work experience and build a nest egg.

Lutheran Services Florida Family Focus

8532 SW 8th Street, Suite 270, Miami, FL, 33144 305-567-2511

www.lsffamilyfocus.org/refugee-employment-services

Refugee employment program

MDC Community Resource Centers - Computer and Repair Training

See website for locations 786-469-4640

www.miamidade.gov/global/socialservices/

MDC Caleb Community Resource Center / Liberty City

2525 NW 62nd Street, Miami 33147 305-756-2830

www.miamidade.gov/global/socialservices/

MDC Rev. Dr. Edward T. Graham Community Resource Center

16405 NW 25th Ave., Miami Gardens, FL 33054 305-623-6500

www.miamidade.gov/global/socialservices/

MDC Naranja Community Resource Center

13955 SW 264th St., Naranja, FL 33032 305-258-5471

www.miamidade.gov/global/socialservices/

MDC Perrine Community Resource Center

17801 Homestead Ave., Miami, FL 33157 305-254-5804

www.miamidade.gov/global/socialservices/

MDC Youth Employment Services - North Center

810 NW 28th St., Miami, FL 33127 305-638-4672

www.miamidade.gov/global/socialservices/

Youth education, training and employment services.

MDC Youth Employment Services - South Center

15355 Harding Lane, Homestead, FL 33030 305-242-7938

www.miamidade.gov/global/socialservices/

Youth education, training and employment services.

MDC Farmworker Program

28300 SW 152nd Ave., Homestead, FL 33033 305-245-5865

www.miamidade.gov/global/socialservices/

Education, training and employment services for farmworkers and their dependents.

Open Arms - Employment and Career Development

5556 SW 8th St., Coral Gables, FL 33134 305-263-3259

www.openarmscommunitycenter.org/services/employment-and-career-development/

Employment assessment, job search assistance, labor market research, networking, resume help, referrals to job fairs.

Project Upstart

See website for locations 305-995-7558

www.projectupstart.dadeschools.net

Services for MDCPS students with families experiencing homelessness: transportation, tutoring, parent workshops.

Richmond-Perrine Optimist Club – Work Experience Program

18055 Homestead Ave., Miami, FL 33157 305-233-9325

www.richmondperrineoptimist.org/programs

Employment training, job placement, stipend for services in West Perrine and Goulds.

Salvation Army

1907 NW 38th St., Miami, FL 33142 305-637-6700

Temporary Shelter, housing, meals, case management, life skills, tutoring, job assistance.

Sant La / Haitian Neighborhood Center

13450 West Dixie Hwy, North Miami, FL 33161 305-573-4871

www.santla.org/our-programs

Job placement and resume assistance

Labor For Hire / Tower Eight Staffing

See website for locations 305-637-4770

www.tower8staffing.com

Temporary employment in construction, cleaning, etc.

Transition - Job Placement Program for Offenders

1550 NW 3rd Ave., Bldg. C, Miami, FL 33136 305-571-2001

www.transition-miami.org

Counseling, job skills, budgeting, employer referrals, tax credit assistance, bonding, follow-up.

Trinity Church / Peacemakers Family Center

12695 NW 7th Avenue, N. Miami, FL 33168 786-888-4673

www.trinitychurch.tv/peacemakers

Case management, crisis, housing/legal/job counseling, UI counseling.

Career One Stop - U.S. Department of Labor, Employment and Training

See website

877-872-5627

www.careeronestop.org

Search for jobs and find training programs

Year Up Miami

Virtual Campus SFL

305-910-2587

1-year training for young adults 18–24: tech/professional skills, college credit, internships.

Substance Abuse

Better Way of Miami

800 NW 28th St, Miami, FL 33127 (305) 634-3409 EXT 121 & 122 www.betterwayofmiami.org

Agape Network

22790 SW 112th Ave., Miami, FL 33170 305-235-2616

www.theagapenetwork.org

Institute of Success and Personal Achievement - Camillus House

1603 NW 7th Ave., Miami, FL 33136 305-374-1065 Ext 509 or 555 www.camillus.org/what-we-do/treatment-services/

Citrus Heath - Kiva

1339 SE 9th Ave., Hialeah, FL 33010 (305) 825-0300 www.citrushealth.org/services

Concept House

162 NE 49th St., Miami, FL 33137 305-751-6501 www.banyanhealth.org/concept-health-systems

Here's Help, Inc.

15100 NW 27th Ave, Opa Locka, FL 33054 305-685-8201 www.hereshelpinc.org

Informed Families

2490 Coral Way, Miami, FL 33145 305-856-4886 www.informedfamilies.org

St. Luke's Center

7707 NW 2nd Ave., Miami, FL 33150 305-795-0077

www.ccadm.org/our-ministries

Legal & Administrative Services

Lawyer for Children America

200 South Biscayne Blvd., Miami, FL 33131 305-379-8564

www.lawyersforchildrenamerica.org

Dade Legal Aid

123 NW 1st Ave., Miami, FL 33128 305-349-7474

www.dadelegalaid.org

Florida Guardian Ad Litem Program

155 NW 3rd St., Miami, FL 33128 305-679-2222

www.guardianadlitem.org

Legal Services of Greater Miami

4343 West Flagler Street, Suite 100, Miami, FL 33134 305-576-0080

www.legalservicesmiami.org

Miami-Dade State Attorney's Office

1350 NW 12th Ave., Miami, FL 33136 305-547-0100

www.miamisao.com

U.S. Bankruptcy Court - Miami

305-714-1800

https://www.flsb.uscourts.gov/credit-counseling

Camillus House (Mail / postal services)

1603 NW 7th Ave., Miami, FL 33136 305-374-1065

www.camillus.org

Mail / postal services

Medicaid / Food Stamps SNAP / Cash Assistance TCA

MyACCESS Florida DCF

850-300-4323

www.myaccess.myflfamilies.com

Apply for Medicaid, food stamps, and cash assistance

Department of Children and Families (DCF)

401 NW 2nd Avenue, Miami, FL 33128 305-377-5055

www.myflfamilies.com

Medicaid Helpline - Florida Agency for Health Care Administration

8333 NW 53rd St STE 300, Miami, FL 33166

1-877-254-1055

www.ahca.myflorida.com/medicaid

Miami-Dade County - Obtaining ID

The following organizations help persons experiencing homelessness obtain their birth certificate and State of Florida identification card.

City of Miami

Stephen P. Clark Government Center 111 NW 1st Street, 1st Floor Miami, FL 33128 9am-3pm 877-994-4357

https://www.miami.gov/My-Government/Departments/Human-Services/Homeless-Assistance

Birth Certificate:

An original birth certificate can be obtained by written request to the Bureau of Vital Statistics in the county where you were born. There is usually a fee for this service. To find the address and phone number of the Bureau of Vital Statistics for the county of your birth, look in the local library for the directory of the city in which you were born. Or search online for the name of the county you were born in + vital statistics.

Miami-Dade County Bureau of Vital Statistics https://miamidade.floridahealth.gov/certificates/birth/index.html

Social Security Card:

For, information on obtaining your Social Security card, you may phone or go in person to your local office.

U.S. citizens need a certified copy of their birth certificate or baptismal record. Non-U.S. citizens need their birth certificate and legal papers, such as a passport, visa, green card or work authorization permit. Photocopies will not be accepted.

Social Security Office: 1-800-772-1213 or 1-877-253-4720

Allapattah	1251 NW 36th St.	877-405-0469	Open 9am-
	Miami, FL 33142		4pm Mon-Fri
			ssa.gov
	1801 Alton Rd.		Open 9am-
Miami Beach	Miami Beach, FL 33139	877-714-0374	4pm Mon-Fri
			ssa.gov
Little River	8345 Biscayne Blvd.	877-405-0468	Open 9am-
	Miami, FL 33138		4pm Mon-Fri
			ssa.gov
Little Havana	3663 SW 8th St, 1st Fl, Miami,		Open 9am-
	FL33135	877-405-0469	4pm Mon-Fri
			ssa.gov
Miami South	11401 W Flagler St, Miami,	866-331-7129	Open 9am-
	FL33174		4pm Mon-Fri
			ssa.gov
	16900 NW 12th Ave.	866-331-2231	Open 9am-
Miami North	Miami Gardens, FL 33169		4pm Mon-Fri
			ssa.gov
Hialeah	6500 W 21 Ct, Hialeah,	866-269-4250	Open 9am-
	FL33016		4pm Mon-Fri
			ssa.gov
Perrine	11100 SW 211 St, Miami,	866-964-6593	Open 9am-
	FL33189		4pm Mon-Fri
			ssa.gov

Identification Card:

To get an identification card, you can apply for one at any driver's license office (https://www.flhsmv.gov/driver-licenses-id-cards/newdl/) . You must:

- 1. Be 12 years of age or older.
- 2. Present your official Social Security card.
- 3. Have two items of identification, one of which must list your full name and date of birth, and a second supporting document, such as: birth certificate, school record stating date of birth, baptismal certificate, family bible record, passport, Florida vehicle registration certificate, court order which includes name, voter registration card, marriage license or certificate, Florida or out-of-state driver license, military ID card.
- 4. There is no fee for Florida homeless. You must present documentation of homelessness.